Hair-Matthews Post 32 3814 Legion Road Fayetteville NC, 28348 www.hair-mathhewspost32.org

December 10th, 2012

Call to Order: Commander Stewart called the meeting to order at 1900 hours.

Opening Prayer: Provided by Chaplain Lancaster.

Roll Call:

Commander Stewart	Present
First Vice Commander Sheckels	Present
Second Vice Commander Cook	Present
Adjutant Broadhurst	Present
Finance Officer Vaughan	Present
Sergeant At Arms Primeaux	Present
Historian Pinsky	Present
Chaplain Lancaster	Present
Legion Rider Director Roman	Present

At Large Member Roth Excused Absence
At Large Member Partin Excused Absence

Auxiliary Absent

Commanders Comments:-

- The left over T-Shirt from the Veterans Day parade were donated to the NC State Veterans Home.
- -Ms. Goolsby, Va Hospital Director gave a briefing at the CC Veteran's Council about the new VA hospital being built.
- -The December general membership meeting will have an abbreviated opening ceremony followed by the Christmas Social.

Reports:

Adjutant:

- The Adjutant briefed the minutes of the last Excom. Minutes were approved as briefed. Membership renewal for 2013 stands at 90.0%
- -A sign-up sheet for the Christmas Social was passed around for coordination of covered dishes.

<u>Finance</u>: A positive bank balance is on hand. See Bulletin Board for a complete copy of the monthly Finance Report. An operating balance of \$9014.99 was reported.

- <u>-Chaplain</u>: The Chaplain reported the application of new member Pastor Jim Boyle of Immanuel Baptist Church.
- **-Historian:** A picture of the Navy Day Observance Wreath Laying was submitted for publication to the Department and the local newspaper.
- **-Sergeant at Arms:** The ladies whose father died while en-route to Pennsylvania, made a donation to the Post.

-Legion Riders: The Riders will be supporting the Wreaths Across America Program at Sandhils Cemetery on Friday December 15th, 2012. A Blessing of The Bikes Ceremony will be planned to be conducted at the 2013 Membership Appreciation Day, April 13th, 2013.

Sons of the American Legion: The December meeting of the Squadron has been cancelled due to the Christmas Holiday.

-Auxiliary: No report.

-At Large Members: No report.

Old Business:

-Roof Repair: Chaplain Lancaster suggested that the Post consider checking the roof for any hail damage that might have occurred and having insurance cover said damage, if any.

New Business:

-The Adjutant will confirm the number of raffle tickets ordered for 2012 and coordinate with Commander Glen Borg concerning another joint raffle event.

For The Good of the Order:

<u>Adjourn:</u>	Meeting	adjourned	at	2000	hours.
	_	_			

APPROVED	
ATTEST	
DATE	